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Minutes of Grove RFC Board meeting held 18/11/2015.

Present: - Martin Stalder, Adrian Amies, Gerry Gannon, Paul Walsh, Niki Dinsey,  Wayne Overson, Steve Chadbone and Chris McCarthy (part meeting)
Apologies: -Phil Connolly, 
1. Minutes of previous meeting approved and signed off.

2. Actions from previous meeting.

a. Steve C to inform players regarding claims for expenses. – Completed.
b. GG will bring along prizes for the raffle. Completed

c. All team captains and club officials are urged to push the players for their membership - Very little progress. More needs to be done

d. MS to talk to Roger Williams to ensure the footballers have a prime site on the day to thank them for the work they do for the rugby club during the year. Completed.

e. GG to confirm with the Army their participation – Confirmed but will depend on troop deployment.

f.  GG to source the Memorial Board. Board has been located but needs transferring to Grove.

g. MS to send on contact details to Fiona for safeguarding registration – completed.

h. AA to get full details of the ticket arrangement and report. Still to be finalised.

i. ND to arrange for a quote to fix locks from Richard Smith ( Snob and Lock) – locks now fixed at a cost of £200
3. Treasurers Report.
The major debts have now been paid off and we still have some money in the bank.
The bar has been down this month and with the “dry season” now approaching we need the social committee to organise some social events to bring in the funds.

Although some expense claims have been submitted there are still a number to come in.

A millage claim for 35p/m has been submitted. All players and coaches are reminded that this season the millage allowance has been dropped to 15p/mile.

After the Swanage and Wareham game it appears that the bag of training balls and the tackle pads went missing. These have now been replaced at a considerable cost to the club and it has been agreed that the 1st team manager Duncan Nichol will now take responsibility for ensuring the kit is returned after each match

Action: - PC to talk to social committee.
4. Report from the Director of Rugby. 
The 1st team have now suffered a couple of big defeats and we are now falling down the table. There is a poor turn-out for training and it is now thought it is time for a team meeting to discuss issues.

The 1st and 2nd teams are becoming more integrated with similar calls and moves.

The club welcomes back Dave Wells to the team.

It is anticipated that we shall have a new centre player arriving from Australia just after Xmas at no cost to the club.
James Cathcart has agreed to a once a month coaching session with the backs.

Mike Martin is healing well and is expected back in February.

There is also news of an experienced Nos 8 who wishes to join the club.

The 2nd team are doing well and are 2nd in their league.

This season the 3rd team have played 7 fixtures and are enjoying their rugby.

Actions: - SC to arrange team meeting.
5. Report from the Director of Youth and Junior Rugby.
The teams in the 7 to 12 age groups are all doing well.

The U14 side is still on the weak side but the coaches are working on it.

The Mini’s Xmas party is on the 20th so we will expect the club to be packed in the morning.

The arrangement with the ball boys is now working well.

From next season the U13’s will be part of the mini section rather than the juniors. This is a decision from the RFU.

There is a recommendation that we should have a permanent coach at each junior age group, rather that coaches moving up with their team. Ideas are sort as to how this could be implemented.

6. Report from Sponsorship Group.
The sponsor for the 2nd team shirts turned up to watch the game last week only to see the 3rd team wearing the shirts.
We constantly struggle to get the opposition teams into the match programs. We must contact the opposition clubs for details earlier.

Pitch pop-ups are still on the agenda for sponsors

Actions: - GG to Speak to Nigel D about the distribution of shirts.


     MS to send Wayne list of all contacts for opposition clubs


     GG to arrange printing of pop-ups.
7. Membership.
Update. Very little has changed in the last month.

We now have 23 senior player members, up 3 from last month
The expected gentle push has failed to produce any positive results.
The Membership secretary (Carol) has volunteered to contact all regular players and ask where their membership money is. It was agreed that this is the type of action that is required. If this fails to work further actions will be instigated.
Actions: - AA will be handing out membership forms to all 3rd team players this weekend.
MS to arrange with ND for a list of all the guys that have played in either 1st 2nd or                                               3rd team this season. These lists will be passed on to Carol.

8. AOB.
a. The January Pre-match meal will be cancelled and the club will put on a buffet instead.
b. There is a need for more CPD courses to be arranged
Action: - ND to talk to Simon H 
c. It has been noted that the computer in the back office in out of date.
Action: -  WO will swap with newer model under desk.
d. We still have no CCtv system in operation. CMc has offered to supply and fit a system for £300. This was agreed by the board.

 Action:-  CMc to fit new system
e. A portable flagpole has been sourced by GG to be put up on match days.

A Grove RFC flag will be purchased for the use of.
Action:-  GG to order flag.

f. Tickets for the RFU raffle are still to be sold/returned

g. We must get earlier notice of closure of the training pitch as if left to Wednesday too late to contact players.

Action:-  MS will talk to Graham Mundy.
h. MS will not be available for the February and March BM’s so a stand-in secretary will be required.
9. Date of next Board meeting.

Location 
-Clubhouse

Date

-Wednesday 20th January
Time 

-start 7.30pm

